
Johnson County Democratic Party Committee Meeting Minutes 

● July 03, 2018 ●  

Call to order
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm by Chairman McIntyre. 10 people present. One new attendee 

expressed interest in coming to meetings and helping out. A sign-in sheet was circulated. Pledge of 
allegiance was reiterated.

Reports and Announcements
Minutes from last meeting the last meeting were accepted as presented.
Treasurer Shell reported $118.00 in donations and a balance of $1930.07. Will moved to accept 

the report. Motion was accepted and approved.

Old Business
Chairman McIntyre reported contacting Buffalo Chamber of Commerce and has information on 

entering a float in the parade. Members discussed using classic/old automobiles to display banners in 
the parade. Randy Cleveland no longer has horse drawn cart available.

Distribution of candy or bottled water was also discussed. Vanessa volunteered to look into the 
cost of T-Shirts with a democratic logo on them.

New Business
There was a discussion without a motion regarding county parties assisting with fundraising at 

the state level. The WDP has issued a request that Johnson County Democratic Party pledge $20.00 per
month donation to the WDP. There was some discussion about this and no action was taken.

Guest Speaker
Special Guest Sarah Hunt, State Field Director, from Cheyenne was introduced. Sarah said the 

new slogan for the WDP (Wyoming Democratic Party) is “True Freedom”. Sarah talked about state 
convention scheduled for end of August 2018. Sarah checked out the Bomber Mtn building. There will 
be 4 or 5 caucus meetings, breakfast, luncheon, training in the old band room. The big Gym for central 
committee meeting. Plans to check on blocks of room for August 24 and 25th.

Sarah talked about two new programs: one for website, facebook, email and another for ballot 
and election related information for parties and voters.

Sarah talked about visiting the TA Ranch. The plan is to have 5:30pm cocktail hour and a 6:30 
dinner. Candidates will speak. There is an idea to have safe rides or rooms at the TA for folks unable to 
drive safely.

Jim Shell plans to check with local brewery for keg costs.

Adjournment
Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday, August 7th, 2018 at 7pm. Motion to adjourn, seconded and 

passed.


